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Nr. 28

The Embassy of the Federative Republic of Brazil presents its compliments to the
Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Republic of North Macedonia and has the honor to inform
that that the “Coordination for the Improvement of Higher Education Personnel” (CAPES)
announced the launch of Notice no. 20/2020, for which it announced the offer of 50 (fifty)
scholarships to carry out a full doctorate course in Brazilian Higher Education Institutions
(HEISs), within the scope of the Post-Graduate Agreement Student Program (PEC-PG), for
admission in 2021.

2. Applicants must prove their proficiency in Portuguese, the proof of which can be
presented at the time of implementing the scholarship, respecting the schedule established by
the Notice, which is as follows:

- submission of applications: until January 18, 2021;

- disclosure of the preliminary result: up to 100 days after the end of registration;
- disclosure of the final result: up to 120 days after the end of registration;

- beginning of academic activities: from August 2021.

3. The submission of PEC-PG applications must be sent directly to CAPES by
any interested parties exclusively through the following address: http:/inscricao.capes. gov.br.

4. Requests for clarification on the Public Notice and its annexes, may be sent at
least three business days before the deadline for sending the application through the email
address of pecpg@capes.gov.br. Clarifications will be provided by the Program's technical
team.

5. The Embassy would be very grateful if the offer of these scholarships for
doctoral studies to the educational institutions of North Macedonia was made public.

The Embassy of Brazil avails itself of this opportunity to renew to the Ministry of
Foreign Affairs of the Republic of North Macedonia the assurances of its highest
consideration.

Sofia, 16" December 2020
To the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Republic of North Macedonia :.f;- :

Skopje




